Uniform Service and Transportation Committee Meeting June 3, 2021

CB9 Office 16-18 Old Broadway

Attendance: Hon: Carolyn Thompson, Hon. Patricia Walter-Johnson, Hon. Ted Kovaleff — District
Manager Eutha Prince - Ray Maclin - Member Absent: Hon. Georgette Morgan-Thomas

Board Members Present: Hon. Victor Edwards — Assemblywomen Inez Dickens Office: Nina Norwood

Hon. Martin Wallace, Vaughn Jackson, Hon. Deirdre Mckintosh-Brown, Hon. Solomon Prophete
The Meeting was called to order at 6:40 PM with a quorum present.

Ms. Nina Norwood spoke on the Corona Virus and getting people to take the vaccine and get
vaccinated. Ms. Norwood also stated that the numbers are going down and we to keep the word out.
June has been designated Gun Violence Awareness Month as well the line of communication with the
public and each other.

26" Pct. P. O. Urena gave the 28 day stats.

Murder 0-1, Rape 2-2, Robbery 5-8 Felony Assault 12-11 Burglary 3-2, Grand Larceny Auto 8, Grand
Larceny 20-8 — Complaints regarding SCAMS are still going on IRS, GREEN DOT, CON EDISON

The 26 precinct along with Community Board 9 will have it’s 6 annual Give Away Back to School if
anyone can donate school supplies it will be much appreciated.

There will be a Festival Event on July 7-17 from 12-4PM there will be food and much more.

What is happening with the scooter, Ebkes, where these people are riding on the sidewalks and how
do we stop this. Office Urena stated that several arrest has been made but the problem is where are
they storing these scooter and Ebikes. Deliver men also ride on the sidewalks. Motor cycles must
have the proper license in order to ride.

Quality of life issues are loud music and speaker can be confiscated and you can call 311 or contact
your NCO,s at your precinct. There was a shooting in the confines of the 28h precinct.

PSA6 Det. Cheatham gave the 28 day stats.

There have been 8 crimes. Grant 6-7 Manhattanville 2-1 they are up 100% - Manhattanville 1 Felony

Assault 1 Grand Larceny 5.1% 37-39 Grant Houses 41-43 Manhattanvill 16-16 — domestic Robbery of

$240.00 , NYCHA Robberies of a electric drill, 2 Felonies both domestic, Burglary domestic. Be aware
of people riding electric scooter and snatching phones. There have been a uptick in shooting.

Scams are still going if you do not know the number do not answer.

DOT Lyle Blackwood: DOT sent a letter to Community Board 9 in reference to 138" street Broadway
to make the street 1 way Wes bound and will add additional parking on the Northern section.



DOT is requesting a letter of support from the committee, the committee is in support of a letter.
The work should be completed either in August or on the Fall.

Hon. Patricia Watler-Johnson stated that she notice a median at 135" street Broadway has been
recently installed and Lyle stated that it had been due to the recent accidents in that area.

DOT will begin to install curb extensions at 113*115.

Hon. Victor Edwards stated that the White Lines have not been replaced on the 135 Via Duct.
Hon. Victor Edwards is still waiting for a will walk thru of Convent Avenue for additional parking.
HAPPY SUMMER and please be safe.

The meeting adjourned at 8:45PM

Respectfully submitted by,

Carolyn Thompson



